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Reminder: 
urricane Season 
ne 1st – Nov. 30th

 

 
 

lon homeowners please be 
onsible and remove any 
s in your yards which could 
ntially become a hazard. It 
n’t take a major hurricane 
low yard décor, a lawn 

r, umbrella, etc. onto 
eone’s property, into a 
ed car, or even worse 
ugh a neighbor’s window. 

“Be Neighborly, 
Be Responsible” 

 

website offers information 
urricane season including 

ters and evacuation routes. 
 

 

 

 
Congratulations! 

rd of the Quarter Winner.. 
Jon & Gina Buntenbah 
196 Seneca Ridge Drive 

 
 
 

 
ol closes October 15th 

for the season! 

 
 
 
 

Contact Avalon Living 
avalonnews@msn.com 

 

Neighborhood Hero
 

 
Avalon residents are eternally 
grateful for the quick thinking of 
one homeowner. On June 22 a 
5 year old from Thistle Lane 
drown in the Avalon pool.  A 
review of the video surveillance 
showed he was submerged for 
approximately 2 minutes when 
an unknown woman pulled him 
out. He was unconscious, not 
breathing, and had no pulse. A 
homeowner (Jack Brown from 
Callalily Ct) immediately came 
to assist and began CPR. He 
continued for approximately 3 
minutes until the child coughed 
out the water, began breathing, 
and regained consciousness. 
EMS arrived about two minutes 
later. The child's eyes were 
open but he was not very 
responsive. He was taken to 
the hospital where he spent the 
night for observation. 
 
Paramedics told the bystanders 
that had CPR not been started 
immediately and continued until 
the child started breathing, 
there is no question the child 
would have died.  

 
 
 

www.pcpages.com/avalon 
 

This type of thing can happen 
in the blink of an eye. The 
child's father and sister were 
playing just a few feet away 
and didn’t notice he was in 
distress. The father said the 
boy was back to normal the 
next day wanting to go back to 
the pool! The father wanted to 
thank everybody that was there 
who helped. 
 
Once again, we all owe Jack 
Brown a debt of gratitude for 
acting quickly and saving one 
of our children. 
 
 

 
 

The Board of Directors 
Elected on June 9th, 2006: 

 

● Ed Stapleton - President 
● Vince Gagliano - Vice President 
● Jeff Harding - Treasurer 
● Jim McGaugh - Secretary 
● Mike McGinnis - Officer At Large 
 

An Avalon Organizational Chart 
is available on the website. 

 
 

 

 
Avalon Website Updates 
www.pcpages.com/avalon 

 
  Hurricane Preparedness 
  Board of Directors 
  Organizational Chart 



Dear Homer HOA, 
" I don't have a question, but I 
wanted to thank whoever was 
responsible for the new stop 
sign and walkway across 
Stoney Falls at the amenities 
center.    Signed,  Grateful! 

 
Dear Grateful, 
 
The new stop sign and walk-
way have drastically slowed 
traffic on Stoney Falls. It has 
also given homeowners (and 
children) a safer way to cross 
the street to the pool. Copper 
Creek Advisory Committee 
member (street rep) Mike 
Belack was responsible for this. 
Mike listened to suggestions 
from homeowners and brought 
it up at the Advisory Committee 
meetings. He made dozens of 
calls to the county's sign 
department and after six 
months of "hounding" it was 
finally approved. We all owe 
Mike a big thank you!.... Homer 

 

 
Dear Homer HOA, 
“I am disappointed in the way 
the flower beds have looked in 
the center islands when first 
turning into Avalon. What are 
the plans for improvement?  
Signed,  Green thumb 

 
Dear Green thumb, 
 
I must agree with you, the beds 
definitely can use some help. I 
contacted board member Vince 
Gagliano (who is also on the 
Grounds and Maintenance 
Committee) and he informed 
me that exciting improvements 
are on the way soon. He told 
me that a group of retired 
Avalon homeowners have 
formed a "Gardening Club".   

Receiving the Avalon Board of 
Director's blessing, they are 
working with our landscaper 
and Wright Management to 
overhaul the flower beds. They 
are holding off until the first 
weeks of September when the 
weather cools down for better 
chances of plant survival. The 
new Gardening Club is being 
headed by Avalon homeowner 
Jimmy Dorsey. Everyone in 
Avalon is familiar Mr. Dorsey, 
he is the retired gentlemen who 
we have all seen riding his bike 
around Avalon wearing the 
reflective vest….Homer 
 
Homer: avalonnews@msn.com 

Local Events 

 
10/21 Loris Bog Off Festival 
9am-10pm Downtown Loris 
Cooking contest for the best 
chicken bog, arts & crafts, 
fireworks and music. 
 

 
 

10/28 Halloween Costume 
Party 8pm-2am Hilarious and 
wild costume contest and party 
in the “square“ (21 & older)  
Celebrity Square @ Broadway. 

 
10/31 Trick or Treating @ 
Broadway Kids are welcome 
to dress in costume and visit 
merchants for a Halloween 
“treat“. Free Trick or Treating 
bag at the Visitor's Center. 
 
11/11 Oyster Festival 11am-
6pm Lots of food, drinks and 
fun…..plus, the annual Ford 
Probe Car Show. Broadway @ 
the Beach.  

$ NEW RETAIL $ 
 

Work is under way on the 
World Market off Seaboard St. 
at the former site of The Sports 
Authority.  World Market is 
best-known for its extensive 
wine selection, casual furniture 
and international foods. No 
opening date given yet. 

 
 

 
As Avalon homeowners know 
(especially if you live near one 
of the ponds), we have several 
colonies of otters living here. 
 
The otter has suffered greatly 
at the hands of man. Originally 
widespread, from Alaska to 
Florida, today the otter is 
largely absent from most of mid 
America due to hunting, habitat 
loss and pollution. 
 
When you encounter these 
wonderful creatures, feel free 
to observe....but do not harass 
or bother.  North American river 
otters are a "threatened" 
species and considered a part 
of healthy, aquatic ecosystems. 

 
 

Neighbor Notes 
 

Hello Neighbors. As I am sure 
you know if you leave early in 
the morning school traffic is 
crazy on Carolina Forest Blvd.  
This problem could be easily 
solved if more parents allowed 
their children to ride the 
busses.  The county has 
recently stated if more kids 
took the bus, traffic could be 
reduced by as much as 50%!!  
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